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Decision of the Portfolio Holder  

for Environment & Community Safety  

Ref:  PHD 03/2022-23 

 

Subject: Chantry Road Area Parking Review Results of Public Consultation 

Date of decision: 9 August 2022   

Declaration of 

interest (if any): 

 

None 

Key decision 

(Yes/No?): 

 

No 

Urgent/Non Urgent 

decision?: 

 

Non-urgent 

Public/Exempt?: Public 

 

Options 

considered: 
Residents were asked whether or not they would support the extension 
of the existing controlled parking zone (CPZ) (Z) operational Monday to 
Friday, 10am to 3pm, to include Chantry Road and Chantry Place 
(adopted section of the road only). 

 

Any other option 

identified by the 

Portfolio Holder: 

None 

Decision: 

 

That: 
 

1) the results of the consultation be noted, and approve the 
proposed introduction of a new CPZ in Chantry Road, Chantry 
Place, is not taken forward; and 

 
2) residents and businesses within the agreed consultation area be 

advised of the PH’s decision. 
 

Reasons for 

Decision: 
To act in accordance with the results of the statutory consultation that 
was undertaken in direct response to residents and businesses requests 
for changes to the existing parking arrangements in their area. 

Is the decision subject to call-in? YES 

 

YES - The call-in period expires on 16 August 2022 (5.00pm) 

  The decision can be implemented on 17 August 2022 if not called in. 
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 CALL-IN - this is the process whereby a decision taken by the Executive 

or a Portfolio Holder may be examined by the Overview and Scrutiny 

Committee.  The Overview and Scrutiny Committee may recommend that 

the Executive reconsider the decision. 

For further information, please contact, Alison Atherton, Senior Professional, Democratic 
Services on: 020 8424 1629 or e-mail: alison.atherton@harrow.gov.uk  

mailto:alison.atherton@harrow.gov.uk

